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Patient Liaison Group Newsletter  -  September 2024

Patient Information From Other Healthcare Organisations

As GP Surgeries do not use the same clinical system as the Hospital or NHS 111, details of patient consultations with organisations such as these will not be visible on your NHS app and the Surgery immediately.  It is dependent on how quickly the information is sent to us which is then uploaded through our system.
Surgery Updates

Staff Updates
We sadly said goodbye to our receptionist Mandy who left us after 9 years of diligent service. We wish her well as she moves away from Hertfordshire to be with her family.

We welcome new receptionist Nicola who joins us in early September. 

3 new medical students join us at the end of September from Cambridge as we continue to train the GP’s and clinicians of tomorrow!

Website
The new website has now gone live and patients should find it a lot easier to navigate

Training Days
The Surgery will be closed for training from 1pm on the following dates:
08/10/2024	Tuesday
06/11/2024	Wednesday
09/01/2025	Thursday
04/02/2025	Tuesday
05/03/2025	Wednesday

Appointment Cancellations: Did Not Attend!
Since July, 549 patients have not attended for their appointments
If you are unable to make your appointment, then please can you remember to call the Surgery and cancel it so that another patient can use it


Autumn Vaccination Programme

How and When to Get Yours
Flu Vaccinations:
The traditional flu vaccination season has started with young children’s vaccinations in the latter part of September and the eligible adult population from the 3rd October. You will receive a text allowing you to book directly into our flu clinics which this year will be held initially on Saturday 5th and Saturday 12th October, with potentially more dates thereafter, or you can phone or call into the practice to book.

RSV:
The NHS across the East of England and the rest of the country has started vaccination people against Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV), for the first time in its history.
RSV, a leading cause of infant mortality around the world, is a common cause of coughs and colds but can lead to severe lung infections like pneumonia and infant bronchiolitis, which are highly dangerous to older people, young children and babies. 
As part of winter preparations, the NHS will be vaccinating pregnant women    and older adults, including those turning 75 on or after 1 September. In our case the PCN (Primary Care Network) will deliver these in November this year.
There will also be a one-off ‘catch-up’ offer for everyone aged 75 to 79 years old to ensure the older age group are protected as the winter months approach. 
Visit the ICS website to find out more about RSV vaccinations and also the programme for COVID and flu jabs this autumn including who is eligible and where to get them
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Cancelling Your Appointment

If you are unable to attend an appointment, please remember to let the Surgery know

 You can do this by either calling the Surgery, press Option 2, then Option 1 and follow the instructions given or via the NHS App

Reminder Text

The Surgery sends reminder text messages to patients that have an appointment booked in advance.  This text also contains a link to cancel should be unable to attend.

If you have opted out of the text messages from the Surgery then you will not receive this message.


Breast Cancer Awareness Month
· As a reminder, October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month
· Breast Cancer Awareness Day is observed on October 13th
· During National Breast Cancer Awareness Month there is also #PINKWEEK# which is from 1st – 4th October

Menopause Support Group
· The Menopause Support Group is held within the Healthy Hub once a month. It is hosted by Juanita Prescott.
· Women are invited to attend to learn more about the stages of menopause and the symptoms that they bring, why they are experiencing them, how lifestyle changes can improve them, the importance of good nutrition, physical activity, sleep, and mental health support. The sessions provide women the opportunity to discuss their concerns, share their experiences and what has helped them.
· The Healthy Hub has joined with the NHS Taking Therapies services who provide ongoing mental health support after the meeting.
· As a reminder the remaining dates for this year’s meeting are: September 28th, October 26th and November 23rd
· The sessions have been funded by the Stevenage Borough Council and women can attend free of charge.
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Hertfordshire Health Walks
Please find below a poster for the first taster walk which is taking place on 10 October starting and ending at the  Library, Town Centre. Stevenage SG1 1HD.  Opportunity for a free cup of tea at the end of the walk which last about 30 minutes
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